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“FYI” UPDATE 
 The November meeting of the executive committee was held in the Guild office on November 11 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Nancy Noel, Gord Holder, Terry Garner, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Jackie Beingessner, Claude L’Ecuyer, Jake Rupert and Don Smith.  Charlene Ruberry, Marc Laurin and Jean Renaud did not attend.

 The annual General Membership meeting of the ONG was held in the Guild office on December 3.  Elections were conducted to fill executive committee positions for the next three-year term (2009-2011) commencing January 1.  Positions were filled as follows:  President - Lois Kirkup; Vice-President - Terry Garner; Treasurer - Debbie Cole; Secretary - Gord Holder; Members-at-Large - Blair Crawford, Randall Denley, Julie Oliver, David Reevely, Jake Rupert and Andrea Sirman (with one of the at-large officers still to be designated as the Human Rights & Equity member).

At the Citizen Unit meeting, Jacquie Miller was elected Citizen Unit Leader and Terry Garner was re-elected as Guild rep on the Citizen Joint Health & Safety Committee, with an alternate rep position still open.

Unit Leaders are still to be confirmed for CTV Ottawa, DLR International and Delta Reprographics.  Other items of business included presentation of the 2007-2008 financial audit; approval of 2009 executive honoraria and a bylaw change.  

Article 3.01 of the ONG bylaws was updated as follows (change is underlined).

The affairs of the ONG shall be managed by a committee composed of the Local Officers, as described in Section 5, each unit leader, five members-at-large and one Human Rights & Equity member-at-large.  Positions of members-at-large may be filled by department leaders as described in Section 4.04.
 The December meeting of the executive committee was held in the Guild office on December 9  and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Gord Holder, Terry Garner, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Jackie Beingessner, Claude L’Ecuyer and Charlene Ruberry.  Jake Rupert, Don Smith, Marc Laurin and Jean Renaud did not attend.
 In October, the Guild filed a grievance following the Citizen’s denials of ONG members requests to withhold their bylines in support of Montreal Guild members.  The ONG advised the Citizen that it wished to proceed to arbitration on the bylines grievance, but no hearing dates have been scheduled. 

 Work overload, stress and emotional turmoil continue for members in the media industry, with both Canwest and CTV talking job cuts, buyouts and layoffs.  CTV Inc. reported it will layoff 105 employees throughout its television operations, stating the bulk of these numbers will be employees based in Toronto.  Management at CTV Ottawa has implemented a hiring freeze and overtime ban in efforts to cut costs and avoid layoffs.  The Ottawa Citizen advised the ONG in writing November 27 of 10 Guild positions that were vulnerable to layoffs, depending on the outcome of the buyout program currently under way.  The ONG executive worked with the Citizen, according to the terms of the collective agreement, to try to avoid layoffs.  Members are reminded that they can ask to have Guild representation attend their discussions with the company.  Those interested in the buyout package were to apply for the voluntary buyout by December 5 and the expected date for people to hear back from Human Resources is December 17.  Please remember that this is an extremely stressful time for everyone and we need to take care of each other.  

 The ONG has asked members in the DLR International unit to compile proposed contract changes they would like to see considered for the new contract.  The ONG/DLR agreement expired November 17, 2008 and CWA Canada staff rep Dave Wilson has contacted the employer about starting contract negotiations early in 2009.  Arbitration hearings on the sick leave grievance of a DLR member are scheduled for December 11 and 12.

 Union dues payments remain outstanding from Delta Reprographics and the Guild’s legal counsel has written to the company.

 A decision on the Ottawa Citizen/ONG Family Day grievance was received from Arbitrator Barry Stephens.  In the ruling dated November 3, 2008, the arbitrator dismissed the grievance, stating in part that the collective agreement did provide a ‘greater benefit’ than the Ontario Employment Standards Act in that it grants eleven days under Article 9.1, Holidays.

 Citizen newsroom members who are filling in at night in E-2 positions are reminded that they should be filing for E-2 differential for each shift worked.

 Check “Scholarships” info available online such as application details and deadlines:

www.cwa-scacanada.ca  or www.newsguild.org/awards.  The application deadline for the TNG 2008 David S. Barr Award and the 2008 Heywood Broun Award is January 30, 2009.
 “Congratulations” and “Condolences”
•Donation to Hamilton/Burlington SPCA in memory of Ella Joyce Jenkins, mother of Alan Jenkins (Citizen/In-House Printing).

•Donation to Kidney Foundation of Canada in memory of Audrey McGrath, mother of Pat McGrath (Citizen/Editorial).

•Donation to Alzheimer Society of Ottawa in memory of June Lumsden, mother of Greg Lumsden (Citizen/Financial Services) and mother-in-law of Lynn Lumsden (Citizen/Editorial).

•Donation to Heart & Stroke Foundation of Ontario in memory of Harold Moffatt, brother of Joyce Allen (Citizen/Financial Services).

•Donation to Sick Kids Foundation in memory of James Frederic Warren, father of David Warren (Citizen/Editorial).

•Congratulations to Citizen travel editor Laura Robin.  The Citizen’s travel section has been recognized as one of the best in North America by the Society of American Travel Writers.  The travel section received an honourable mention at the 2008 Lowell Thomas Competition of the Society at it’s annual convention in Houston, Texas.

Strike Donations 

•Donation of $100.00 (U.S.) to Puerto Rico Guild Local 33225 to purchase one ceremonial share of the Local’s lockout paper, the Puerto Rico Daily Sun.  The lockout paper was started when the members were locked out at the San Juan Star, the island’s only English daily. 

[image: image1.wmf]•Donation to CUPE Local 3903; teaching, graduate and research

assistants and contract faculty on strike at York University in Toronto.
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